                                                                                                                       November 1st, 2023                082
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting Wednesday, November 1, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Tony Manry motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes; council member Mark Towery seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

CITIZENS: Linda Long asked the council if The Little Town of Christmas could use the Town Hall parking lot and foyer for two hours both days during their event, December 1st & 2nd. They will be having a horse and carriage ride to take people around town to vote on Christmas decorations at people’s homes. Then, when they return people can vote on a winner in the foyer. The voting will be a penny a vote and will take place between 6:00 PM & 8:00 PM both nights. The winner will be decided at 8:00 PM, December2nd. Tony motioned to allow The Little Town of Christmas to use the Town Hall parking lot and foyer; Mark seconded. 3-0.
UTILITIES: Utility Supervisor Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. He completed all the water tests and sent them to ERA. The leak next to the school was fixed. Braggs Excavating will be in soon to fix some meter pits. AEP came to fix two lights that were out by the park. Donnie is getting quotes from Kingdom Roofing and Five Star Roofing to fix the shop’s roof. He will also be purchasing a new thermostat for the Dodge Ram Utility vehicle.

POLICE: Marshal Skyler Beard reported that trick or treating went well. The department has been receiving more calls regarding loose animals. They have been working on getting that taken care of. He also stated that drug test kits were updated. They are continuing their mandates and training. Skyler got a quote for three new vests, with the total for all three being $4,074.00.
ROAD EXTENTION: There was a brief discussion regarding extending South Second Street to 400 North. The town’s engineer, Eric Woodmansee, will look into this. 

The council signed the Salary Docket.

Mark motioned to approve the APVs; Tony seconded. 3-0.

Tony motioned to adjourn the meeting; Mark seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:38 PM.
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